Dear INSERT NAME OF YOUR MP HERE 
 
I am writing to ask for your assistance in mobilising information and action from the Department for Education on the future of the Adoption and Special Guardianship Fund (ASGSF)
 
I’m not sure how familiar you will be with the ASGSF, but it is literally a lifeline in terms of the access to therapeutic services it funds for children who joined their families via adoption or who live with Special Guardians following being in local authority care. YOU COULD ADD SOMETHING ABOUT YOUR OWN SITUATION HERE IF YOU FEEL COMFORTABLE DOING SO.  

These children have experienced neglect, loss and trauma often before birth and through their early months and years. They and their families need additional specialist support to begin to reach an equity position with children who started life, and continue to live, in secure birth families. 
 
The current 3-year settlement from the government expires on 31st March and at present there is no information from the DfE as to when, and indeed if, the fund is going to renewed. This is causing a great deal of anxiety and distress to us families who are already stretched to the limit. I know that therapists working with my children and others like them are starting to ‘feel’ the impact of this anxiety in their therapeutic work with young people and their parents and carers – it is incredibly destabilising for us to not know whether our therapy will continue. 
 
We know that therapists, regional adoption agencies and local authorities are all working hard to get as organised as possible, but the reality is that the admin processes around the fund take 6-8 weeks even in normal times. At this time of the year when most families, including ours, are reviewing their therapy and making new applications, the timescales from application to approval is likely to be much longer, meaning breaks in therapy for children who, more than most others, need consistency and predictability in their lives because of the lack of these things early on. 
 
The situation is a serious one. I am not being over-dramatic in saying that the anxiety for families is adding to the trauma for children, including mine, who with the dedicated specialist support of their parents, carers and dedicated therapists, have been on significant recovery journeys after experiencing some of the most difficult starts to their lives.
 
I sincerely hope that you will be able to raise this issue with the DfE and specifically Janet Daby, Minister for Children and Families and Bridget Phillipson, Secretary of State for Education.
 
Best wishes, 
